Committee on Faculty Affairs Minutes 

April 13, 2011
Present:  M. Bender, M. Gorman ,A. Leynes, M. Naples, J. Osborne, L. Riccardi, B. Rifkin, B. Strassman, K. Unger

Excused:  M. Ayers,  Dell’Angelo, D. Hunt, J. Kang, L. Smith;
Minutes for March 30, 2011 were approved as corrected.

Announcements
Old Business

1. The Sub-committee on Teacher-Scholar will finalize a preliminary recommendation for CFA's May meeting.  If possible, the document will be circulated electronically prior to the meeting.
2. The Sub-committee on Recording of Lectures has not heard back from Thomas Mahoney, General Counsel who is speaking with the Provost about the recommendation.
3. CFA will host open fora in April on the SOSA recommendation.
4. The Sub-committee on Modifications of Duties has not met.
5. Charge on Faculty Behavior is being held until next year.

6. Office Hours Preliminary Recommendation was reviewed by the Union and the Provost and sent back to CFA with some modifications.  CFA unanimously passed the modified recommendation.
7. Question from the Promotions Committee

a. Michele raised the question of whether or not service and teaching done at another institution is considered by the Promotions Committee.  Scholarship completed elsewhere is considered.  Lee Ann will check with the Steering Committee to see what process needs to be followed to address this issue.

b. At present, candidates for promotion tell their chairs that they are applying but Deans do not need to be notified.  Deans are requesting that they too be notified when candidates from their respective schools are applying.
8. Sabbatical Proposals

a. The Sabbatical Committee asked that the submission deadline set at one week after the SOSA deadline.

b. The language regarding service is inconsistent in the document.  The committee has suggested consistent language which CFA agrees should be used throughout the document.

Respectfully Submitted,
Barbara Strassman
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